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Happy 2024 everyone! 
 
The 2023-2024 holiday season has been busy once again, not only in Stansbury but all over the 
Peninsula.  Visitors have flooded Yorkes over the school holidays and we hope everyone has 
enjoyed special and memorable times with their family and friends over the Festive Season, and 
January break. 
 
We now welcome our next wave of mostly regular visitors to Stansbury.  These lovely people 
visit each year to enjoy the warm, calm weather that February and March will hopefully deliver, 
after a very slow start to the summer season. 
 
Our New Year’s Eve market was huge and well supported by stallholders and patrons. Large 
crowds enjoyed the weather all day long on our foreshore.  Quite a few stallholders sold out and 
it was a wonderful morning for everyone.  Rob Tonkin again had a great market, raising $589.00 
for the RFDS – thank you Rob for your contribution. 
 
The family friendly 9.30pm fireworks were, as usual, spectacular.  Did you notice that our won-
derful pyrotechnician Sean put a few special water hugging fireworks and more rockets into the 
display – the water hugging bangers have never been seen before on the Peninsula.  Thank 
you, Sean and all his team, for making our fireworks the best!   
 
January 2024 sees the Seaside Markets turn 21!  We can’t believe it either.  An amazing 21 
years Stansbury has been hosting such a wonderful community event, starting modestly with 
around 8 stalls and now consistently having over 60 stalls.  The market on 27 January was a 
success, with perfect weather and we all enjoyed the birthday cake!  We are so proud of every-
one’s achievements over the years, with our volunteers taking centre stage.  Well done every-
one. 
 
With the first half of the market season behind us, a huge thank you to all the volunteers who 
work so hard and give their time so generously to help set up, pack up and cook at the markets 
- you’re amazing!  If you are interested in assisting with the set up/pack down of the market or 
manning the Progress stall, please contact Diana on 8852 4577.  We’d love to have you on 
board. 
 
Our next market is 9 March 2024 from 9am to 1pm.  

 
Thank You! 
A big thank you to the Stansbury IGA for their kind donation of treats which were distributed dur-
ing the annual Christmas Eve Parade through the streets and caravan park. Thank you also to 
the Stansbury CFS and Santa and his elves, and all others who joined in the Parade for making 
this a great tradition for the town. 
 



Congratulations! 
Congratulations to Margaret Grainger who was the winner of the 2023 Christmas Lights 
Competition which was randomly drawn at the Visitor’s Centre the week prior to Christmas.  
Fabulous job Margaret!  Thank you to everyone else who entered and a big well done to 
those who took the time to put up lights and decorations on their property over the Christ-
mas/New Year season – it gave the town a very festive feel. 
 
Citizen of the Year. 
One of the most important events for Stansbury in January is the presentation of the annual 
Citizen of the Year.  This award was presented at the Australia Day Morning Tea organised 
by the Lions Club of Stansbury Dalrymple and supported by the Stansbury Progress Asso-
ciation. The Stansbury Citizen of the Year honour goes to a person who has been nominat-
ed (among others) by a member or members of the community.  The award recipient is 
then chosen by delegates from both the Lions Club and Progress Association. 
 
Together with the Lions Club of Stansbury Dalrymple, the Stansbury Progress Association 
is happy to announce that the winner of the 2024 Stansbury Citizen of the Year is Margie 
Dodd. 
 
Margie Dodd has served on numerous volunteer committees, including Stansbury Progress 
Association, Stansbury Visitors’ Centre, Stansbury Golf Club, Stansbury Bowling Club and 
the Southern Yorke Peninsula Bowls Association. 
 
She is well known to the community and has given many years of volunteer commitment to 
the town, contributing generously to the social cohesion of the town and district. 
 
Congratulations Margie! A very worthy recipient. 

 

Past Recipients of Stansbury Citizen of the Year 
 
 2006  Lynne Anderson 
 2007  Ken Osterstock 
 2008  Faye Ballantyne 
 2009  Pauline Jung 
 2010  Alex Daniell 
 2011  Jeff Brundell 
 2012  Murray Thompson 
 2013  Rob Tonkin 
 2014  Jeanette Canton 
 2015  Carrol Roberts 
 2016  Max Pannell 
 2017  Graham Klose 
 2018  Scott Helmore 
 2019  Margaret Johnson 
 2020  George Kokar 
 2021  Chris and Ron Duncan OAM 
 2022  Joan Elliott (posthumous) 
 2023  Margaret Farrow 



Contributions can be sent to the following, by the 25th of the month. 
Please send copies to both Chris and Progress 
 

stansburyscribble@gmail.com 
progress@stansburysa.com 

The Visitor Centre has been quite busy over the past month, seeing lots of visitors 
popping in to get information about the local area and to purchase a special memory 
of their holiday in Stansbury.  
We have restocked our clothing range and if you haven’t purchased a Stansbury 
hoodie or t-shirt yet, come into the Visitor Centre to check out our range.  
We have a variety of local produce and small gift ideas on the shelves for those look-
ing for a gift or just want to treat themselves and at the same time support the local 
producers and makers.  

 
IMPORTANT NOTE 

 
There are 5 defibrillators situated around Stansbury. 

 
Locations  
• Foreshore Caravan Park on the outside wall of the office to 
 the left of the door. 
• Oyster Point Drive Caravan Park, on the outside of the small 
 red brick building adjacent to the entrance of the park. 
• Stansbury Pharmacy on the outside, eastern wall. 
• Stansbury Bowling Club on the club house wall facing the 
 greens. 
• Stansbury Golf Club on the front veranda of the club rooms. 

 
In the event there is one used, please return it to the  

Stansbury Information Centre to be checked, restocked and  
returned to service. 



RECYCLING 
 
To help keep our town beautiful, and reduce waste the following recycling facilities are 
available: 
Nespresso pods: Used Nespresso pods only can be dropped off at the Visitor Centre 
into the box located by the front door.  
 
Paper/Cardboard: There is a large white plastic cube in the yard at the Visitor Centre 
(entrance off Towler Street). Dry, flat packed newspapers, magazines (both secured with 
string) and cardboard can be placed in this cube.  If the cube is full, please leave the pa-
per bundles under the veranda. 
  
Soft plastics: These can also be placed in the cube if they are clean and appropriately 
packed. Please package the clean plastics into another bag or container for placement 
into the cube.  
 
Bottles and cans: Bottles and cans can be placed into the collection cages located 
around the town, or the blue and yellow bins in the caravan parks. Proceeds are distribut-
ed to the various local community groups and sporting clubs who participate in their  
collection. Alternately Stansbury Recycling have a bottle and can depot for all your  
refundable items and glass bottles.  
 
Printer cartridges: These can be deposited into the Planet Ark box located near the 
front door of the Visitor Centre.  
 
The Visitor Centre is also able to receive little plastic bread bag sealers, aluminium can 
pull tabs and used biros – no ink.  However, we are no longer able to accept plastic 
screw lids, Colgate products or blister packs. Unfortunately, we are not able to recy-
cle batteries. 
 
EMERGENCY DEFIBRILLATORS: 
In the event of cardiac arrest emergency defibrillators are situated at the following loca-
tions: 
• Foreshore Caravan Park on the outside wall of the office to the left of the door. 
• Oyster Point Drive Caravan Park, on the outside of the small red brick building adja-

cent to the entrance of the park. 
• Stansbury Pharmacy on the outside, eastern wall. 
• Stansbury Bowling Club on the club house wall facing the greens. 
• Stansbury Golf Club on the front veranda of the club rooms. 

 
These are automated and instructions are provided so please don’t be afraid to use 
one.  You could save a life! 



 

WHAT’S  ON  IN THE NEXT  MONTH 
Further information in Articles in Scribble 

 

February  
    
   1st   12:00 pm  12 hole Social Golf and Happy Hour to follow 
   2nd         1:00 pm    Senior Cit’s Cards (every Friday) 
   5th     10:45 am   Chi Kung (Qi Gong)  (every Monday) 
   5th      1:00 pm   8 ball (every Monday) 
   7th       9:30 am      Community Craft and Friendship   
   7th       1:00 pm    Cards and 8-Ball at Sports Club (every Wednesday) 
   7th    1:30 pm    Seniors exercise classes (every Wednesday) 
     8th   10:00 am    Line Dancing (every Thursday) 
   8th    1:30 pm  Stansbury RSL Sub Branch AGM  
 12th     9:30 am  Tai Chi / In-betweens AGM 
 
  

Please check dates for Senior Citizens’ activities with Cynthia 0458 685 778 
 

                           
SALTER QUALITY KITCHENS 

Specialising in: 
       

Modern kitchens 
Wardrobes 
Vanities 
Storage units  
Solid timber work  i.e. Bars 

 

Phone Nathan: 0427405023 
for a free quote 



 STANSBURY SENIOR CITIZENS NEWS 
 
The following activities are available at our clubrooms at the Stansbury Sports and  
Community Club at the Stansbury Oval .  
  
      8 Ball (for men and women) Monday 1 p.m. to 4 p.m  
       Table Tennis    In recess until February 
  Cards      Wednesday  1pm - 4pm  
  Seniors Exercise   Wednesday 1:30pm – 2:30pm  
        (In Uniting Church Hall) 
  Line Dancing    Thursday 10am – 12 noon 
  Cards     Friday 1pm – 4pm  
        

All the above activities are only $2.00, but you must be a financial member to attend. 
 

If you have any enquiries regarding the activities, please contact Cynthia 0458 685 778 
 
 

CHI KUNG (QI GONG) 
 
Chi Kung is a gentle form of energy practice. It is a beautiful flowing combination of move-
ments and breathing techniques that stimulate energy flow and help promote your natural 
resiliency to stress and illness. 
 
Monday mornings, except public holidays.  Registration at 10.45am and gentle Qigong 
exercises commence at 11am. All welcome, wear loose, comfy clothes.  
Cost is $3.00. 
 
Please note that we are not a professional organization, rather a “Young at Heart” group 
encouraging others to participate in gentle exercise. 
 
Chi Kung is held in the Institute supper room, entry via the side nearest the Post Office. 
 

 
EVERYONE WELCOME 

TAI CHI / IN-BETWEENS GROUP 
 

The Annual General Meeting for the above Group will be held  
on MONDAY 12

th
 FEBRUARY AT 9.30 am 

in the Meeting Room at the Stansbury Institute. 
ALL WELCOME 

STANSBURY RSL SUB-BRANCH 
 

The Annual General Meeting will be held  
on THURSDAY 8

TH
 FEBRUARY AT 1.30 PM. 

in the RSL CLUB ROOM (Meeting Room) at the Stansbury Institute. 



We would love to have some more volunteers - this will usually entail delivering frozen meals 
to 1 client once a month. If interested or you know of someone who may please let me know 
and I will get a volunteer package to you.      
Thanks Janet 
If unsure of anything contact     -    Client Service Officer Margaret Farrow , Ph 0427 524 200      
                                                          -   or Volunteer Coordinator Janet Jolly Ph 0408 903 812 
 

MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER FEBRUARY 
  
As our client numbers have decreased, multiple deliveries during the same month should not 
be necessary.  Please swap with someone on a Wednesday or Friday if you are unable to do 
your allocated day.  Contact me if necessary   Thanks Janet 
 
Always check for updated 2024 advice on the notice board at the info centre. 
 

FEBRUARY 

Monday  12 Kathy & Reg Ricketts 26 Grant & Janet Jolly 

Tuesday  13 Kathy & Reg Ricketts 27 Grant & Janet Jolly 

Wed.  14 Kathy & Reg Ricketts 28  Clint Roberts & Val Caldow 

Thurs 1 Alison & Ted Buttfield 15 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 29 Chris & Ron Duncan 

Friday 2 Alison & Ted Buttfield 16 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne  

     

Monday 5 Janet & Margaret Jolly 19 Chris & Ron Duncan  

Tuesday 6 Janet & Margaret Jolly 20 Chris & Ron Duncan  

Wed 7 Janet & Margaret Jolly 21 Sue-ellen Bowey &  
                               Trish Cranwell 

 

Thurs 8  Grant & Janet Jolly 22 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne  

Friday 9 Beth & Don Faulkner 23 Sue Newstead &  
                           Anne Longbottom 

 

        

Photos from Stansbury Branch MoW AGM 

Reg Ricketts receiving his 15 year certificate 
and Life membership from Branch President 

Kathy Ricketts and Volunteer Coordinator 
Janet Jolly 

Margaret Farrow receiving her 5 year certificate 
from Branch President Kathy Ricketts and  

Volunteer Coordinator Janet Jolly 



 
 

 

 

 

 

STANSBURY UNITING CHURCH 

WORSHIP TIMES  
FEBRUARY 

 

   4th      Peter Bilney HC     11:00 am 
 11th     Join Minlaton UC   10:00 am 
 18th     Join Anglicans       11:15 am 
 25th     Chris Duncan        11:00 am 

 
Serving God is an investment with eternal 

dividends  
 

Pastor Andrew Chambers  0439 180 442 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

ST. AUGUSTINES ANGLICAN CHURCH 
   WORSHIP TIMES  

FEBRUARY 

  
  4th    Mother Sorel  11:15 am 
 18th   Mother Sorel     11:15 am 
   
“God gives us people to love and things to 
use, not things to love and people to use.” 
~ Max Lucado 

 
 

Contact—Robert Cook 0409 696 787  

STANSBURY COMMUNITY CHURCH   
A member of the Baptist Churches of South Australia 

 
We meet every Sunday from 10 a.m. for a 10:30 service. Join with us as we share a cuppa, 
fellowship and worship and have Sunday School. We would love to meet you. 
 
.February 
 4th     Iain McQueen 
 11th      Matthew Schulz 
 18th   Iain McQueen 
 25th      Matthew Schulz 
 
Do the right thing by others 
 
‘Teach those who are rich not to be proud and not to trust in their money.’ 1 Timothy 6:17 
 Paul said: ‘Teach those who are rich in this world not to be proud and not to trust in their money, 
which is so unreliable. Their trust should be in God, who richly gives us all we need for our en-
joyment.  
Tell them to use their money to do good.’ Doing good is a full-time job. The person of character is them-
selves  in every situation, ‘What’s the right thing to do?’ And the answer is always: ‘Do the right 
thing by others.’ 

 
Peter Agnew 0409090764 

COMMUNITY CRAFT AND FRIENDSHIP 
      Marion Agnew       

 

Here we are now in February! 
Hope your fingers have kept busy during our Christmas break and into the New Year. 
Feel free to bring along your new creations when we resume on 7th February. 
More wool has arrived during our break, so that's sure to disappear quickly! 
Join with us, 9.30am - 11.30am, every 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month,  
for a chat, a bit of craft and morning tea! 



LIONS CLUB OF STANSBURY DALRYMPLE 
 
Thank you to the many people who came to share our Morning Tea on 
Australia Day.  There were more than 250 attendees who braved the 
slightly brisk breeze to enjoy scones or lamingtons with their tea or cof-
fee.   

Thanks to Stansbury Progress for your ongoing support, and to Fleurieu Milk for their 
donation towards the cost of the flavoured milk products.  The parade of old cars need-
ed to relocate due to the very damp conditions on the lawn, but thanks to Derek Rutter 
for organising their attendance, and to the Stansbury CFS volunteers for bringing the 
fire truck.  Good community support, (and wind break!) 

Congratulations to Margie  Dodd on being awarded the Stansbury Citizen of the 
Year.  An honour well deserved. 

Raffle prizes were won by Serena Vince (1
st
 Prize), Gary Granfield (2

nd
 and 3

rd
).  Gary 

kindly redonated a prize back and on redraw, 3
rd

 prize was won by a little tacker Jonah 
Clappis and was collected on his behalf by his Nanna. 

Thank you to the RFDS SYP Group representatives, President Maree Anderson OAM 
and Secretary Andrew Bannon for attending the morning.  All proceeds from the dona-
tions and the raffle will be forwarded to the Branch.  A great effort from all who donated 
so willingly to such a worthwhile organisation servicing our local area as well as across 
Australia. 

Are you looking for a pleasant way to spend a couple of hours on a 
Tuesday morning? 
 
Come and try table tennis—every Tuesday (starting in February) at 
9:30 am in the Sports and Community Room at the oval. 
 
We are not experts, but we have a lot of laughs and we welcome 
new players. No previous experience necessary.   

STANSBURY CITIZEN OF THE YEAR 
Presented on Australia Day 2024 

 
Margie Dodd 

 
Since relocating from the farm near Weavers in 2013, Margie has made a personal 
commitment to volunteer within the community of Stansbury. 
 
During this time, she has worked with various groups, willingly taking on a variety of  
different roles.   
 
She has used her exceptional organisational skills in many different capacities, from  
administration tasks to “hands on” activities, often leading  by example. 
 
Margie’s positive attitude, ability to work with others and her ongoing achievements and 
dedication is reflected by her nomination for this recognition as “Stansbury Citizen of the 
Year” 
 

Congratulations Margie 
 



2024 Walk the Yorkes for Charity 
This year’s Walk, to be held on 17th & 18th May, has two 
charity partners – Backpacks 4 SA Kids (Anchor Pack Pro-
gram) and the RFDS Southern Yorke Peninsula Support 
Group. 
The local RFDS group is pleased t0 be a part of such an 
important fundraising event. Matt Burr of Walk the 
Yorkes for Charity has offered the group a 50/50 share of 
monies raised, in exchange for our providing promotion 
and publicity, along with providing support services and 
assistance to the walkers, organisers, and caterers. 
“Local Committee members may not be able to walk too far, 
but we sure can butter bread and run things about”, said 
President Maree Anderson OAM. Secretary Andrew Ban-
non said, ”We’ve got a great opportunity here to fulfil our 
major goal – raising funds to help keep the Flying Doctor 
flying.” 

Event details and contacts are shown below. Look for more details on the Southern Yorke Peninsula 
where many businesses sponsor our distinctive RFDS Official Red Collection Tins. You can scan the GR 
code below to donate, or you can contact walktheyorkesforcharity@gmail.com if you are interested in 
joining the walk for charity. Hope you do! 

mailto:walktheyorkesforcharity@gmail.com


The Stansbury Museum Committee and our volunteers 
 

wish to publicly acknowledge and celebrate the contribution of 
 

our late Secretary, Mrs Susan Hanrahan. 
  

An amazing 39 years of voluntary service to the Museum  
 
 
 
 

Vale  Susan  
 
 
 
 
 

“Volunteers don’t get paid, not because they’re worthless, but because they’re priceless”                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                                               

Sherry Anderson  

 



STANSBURY PHARMACY 

“Quality Advice with Traditional Service” 

1 ST VINCENT STREET 
STANSBURY SA 5582 
Phone: 8852 4400 Fax: 8852 4093 
Email: stansbury.pharmacy@gmail.com 

  

Trading Hours: 
 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday:  9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Thursday:     9.00 am – 2.00 pm 
Friday:     9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Saturday & Sunday:   CLOSED 

 

   
APH Fexofenadine 180mg  

10 Tablets  

$6.99 ea  

 
APH Loratadine 10mg  

30 Tablets  

$13.99 ea  
  

 

 APH Paracetamol 500mg 
100Tablets 

$2.99 ea  

 

 Cartia 100mg 
84 Tablets 

$8.99 ea  

   
APH Effervescent Electrolyte  

Tablets 20 
Apple & Blackcurrant 

 $8.99 ea  

 
Heads & Shoulders  

Dry Scalp Care & Clean & Balanced 
Shampoo & Conditioner 200ml  

 $3.99ea 

  
  

APH Diarrhoea Relief  
10 Capsules 

 $4.49 ea 

  
APH Diarrhoea Relief Melts  

12 Tablets 

 $11.50 ea 

  
Nurofen Children  

3months - 5 years Syrup 100ml 

 $11.99 ea 

  
APH Anti-Fungal Cream 50g 

 $6.49 ea 

   
Gaia Natural Baby Wipes  

80 pack 

 $4.49 ea 

  
APH Laxative with Softener  

50 Tabs 

 $7.50 ea 

 
Cenovis Women's Multi Vitamin  

100 Tablets 

 $15.00 ea 

 
Cenovis Hair, Skin & Nails  

60 Tablets 

 $11.99 ea 

 

Bepanthen Antiseptic Cream 100g 

$15.49 ea 

 

Sudo Cream 250g 

$17.99 ea 

 

Waxol Ear Drops 10ml 

$11.49 ea 

 

EGO Soov Bite Gel 25g 

$8.99 ea 

FEBRUARY 2024 SPECIALS 
(On Sale all month or while stocks last) 


